
STUDENT ADVISORY COUNCIL 

GIFFORD MIDDLE SCHOOL 

MEETING MINUTES, FEBRUARY 18, 2016 

The council met at Gifford Middle School at 3:15 p.m. in the media center.  Attendees included: Tpring 

Asencio, Theresa Bounassi, Jenny Cummings, Liz Riley, Melissa Sleeper, Beth Stanley, B.J. Van Hest, 

Rebecca Vilardi and Felice Heppern. 

The meeting was called to order by B.J. Van Hest at 3:17.  J. Cummings made a motion to approve the 

January minutes.  There is a correction to the January minutes where Jenny Cumming’s name was 

incorrectly listed as: Cunningham.  All approved the minutes. 

As per the SAC agenda item, Request for Dress Code Ballot - $850, includes self-addressed envelope with 

stamp to return the signed ballot.  Jenny Cummngs made a motion to approve and Tpring Asencio 

seconded, motion carried. 

Request to fund after school busses on Tuesday and Thursday for the year at approximately $3,000.  

Transportation covers course recovery, detention, tutoring and any other after school activities. B.J. Van 

Hest made a motion to approve the bus funding and it was seconded by Beth Stanley and approved 

unanimously. 

Request for 5th grade transition material costs for folders and printing $400.  Tpring Asencio made a 

motion to approve and seconded by Liz Riley, all in favor approved. 

Request for ½ day dubs to allow teachers to complete a teaching square, $2,400.  Funds needed to pay 

for subs so teachers can go into other teacher’s classrooms.  Some teachers will not need subs because 

they will do tis during their planning period.  Theresa Bounassi made a motion to approve the cost for ½ 

day subs and was seconded by Jenny Cummings.  All approved.  B.J. Van Hest made a suggestion that 

the funds not utilized for subs come back to the SAC committee fund base. 

  Principal, Roxanne Decker, was not in attendance to give the Principal’s Report. 

Sharing – The Gifford SAC committee suggested that in the future, the prior meeting minutes be emailed 

to each committee member for review prior to the meeting in an effort to save time on meeting day. 

Jenny Cummings inquired as to when we would learn of the project priorities list that we reviewed in 

January.  The projects will most likely begin over the summer. 

Theresa Bounassi made a motion to move the March 17th SAC meeting to March 10 because of spring 

Break starting the next day.  The motion was seconded by Rebecca Vilardi. Unanimously approved.  This 

motion is pending Principal Decker’s approval. 

There being o additional information to discuss, Jenny Cummings made a motio to adjourn, seconded by 

Tpring Asencio.  All approved. 


